
  

 

              

            

             

             

        

    

              

          

 
 

  
 

    

  

  

    

   

                
              

               
               
          

     
 

                
            

  
  

 

   

     

TO: SFMTA 

FROM: Cityfi 

DATE: March 23, 2021 

RE: In-Kind Services 

On behalf of Cityfi, a consulting firm that provides mobility planning and strategy services to public 
agencies, I am offering to provide the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA) with 
professional services at no charge to support the SFMTA’s grant application for the United States’ 
Department of Energy (USDOE) Office of Energy Efficiency and Renewable Energy (EERE) FY 2021 Vehicle 
Technologies Office grant. The relevant Funding Opportunity Announcement (FOA) Number: 
DE-FOA-0002420 can be found here: 
https://eere-exchange.energy.gov/Default.aspx#FoaId29f46f65-34b0-4b0f-9616-9349b8d4dc64. 

The in-kind services to support SFMTA’s grant application will not exceed 24 hours at Cityfi’s public 
service rate performed by a Senior Principal, which is valued at $6,840. 

Ahmed Darrat 
Senior Principal 
Cityfi 

Jeffrey P. Tumlin 
Director of Transportation 
San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency 
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